


 

ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF CHILD SAFETY'S RESPONSE TO THE OFFICE OF 
THE AUDITOR GENERAL’S REPORT ON  

CHILD ABUSE OR NEGLECT REPORT, SUBSTANATIATION RATE and OFFICE 
OF CHILD WELFARE INVESTIGATION 

 
 
The Department’s response to the Auditor General’s recommendations is described below: 
 
RECOMMENDATION 1: 
 
The Department should continue its efforts to co-locate OCWI staff, department caseworkers, 
and other investigative staff as the OCWI expands. 
 
DCS Response: 
 
The finding of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit recommendation will be 
implemented. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 2: 
 
The Department should work with the Maricopa and Pima County attorneys to update the 
multidisciplinary protocols to include information on the OCWI's role in child abuse and 
neglect investigations, including a description of information to be shared between local law 
enforcement and the OCWI.  Further, as OCWI expands the department should take steps to 
ensure that other counties where OCWI conducts investigations have up-to-date multi-
disciplinary protocols. 
 
DCS Response: 
 
The finding of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit recommendation will be 
implemented. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 3: 
 
The Department should enhance its training related to criminal conduct investigations by: 
 
a. Ensuring all OCWI investigators and department case workers attend the advanced joint 

investigations class; and 
b. Adding instruction on the specific roles of OCWI investigators and department 

caseworkers during a criminal conduct investigation into its investigative training 
curriculum, including instruction specific to the policies, procedures, and protocols 
governing these investigations. 

 
DCS Response: 
 



 

The finding of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit recommendation will be 
implemented. 




